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Issue I A Publication Promoting Programs of the University Women's Club 

YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED TO MORNING COFFEE 

THE UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB FALL MEMBERSHIP COFFEE 
TUESDAY, SEP'FEMBER 12, 2()()() 

9:00 AM -11:00 AM 
UNTVERSITY MEMORIAL CENTER GLENN MILLER BALLROOM 

September 2000 

.The University women·s Club will begin the season with the Annual Fall Meeting in the Glenn Miller Ballroom of the 
UMC on Tuesday, September 12•. Interest and Service Groups will have sign-up sheets and chairpersons available to answer 
your questions. 

Come join us for ooffee and refreshments. Greet old friends and introduce yourself to someone new to the UWC. Bring a 
friend if you like. We have activities of interest for eveiyooe. But, please. RSVP fur eveiyone in your party. as it is impoitant 
that we know bow many will attend There is no cbaige, but if you would like to make a donation, it will be greatly appreciated. 

Please call in your resenmon by September s6 to Stephanie Corolis (303-449-1235). If you plan to bring a guest(s). 
please include their name, address and phone number in the reservation. 

2000-200 I membership dues of $25 (checks payable to the University Women's Club) must be paid by October 3rd in order to 
have your name included in the Yearbook. Dues may be paid at the .Membership Coffee but to avoid the line, you may mail your 
check in advance to Joan Podgorski, c/o UWC, PO Box 18844, Boulder, Colorado 80308-1844. Please use the membership 
form found in this ~e of Messages. Note: Y oa must RSVP to the coffee, even if you mail your membenbip check in ad­
vance. 

After the Coffee. please join us for a brainstorming SC$ion regarding our social events and fundraising efforts for the com­
ing year. It should take no more than 45 minutes. We need your participation! 

Anne Hager, President-Elect 

A MESSAGE TO THE MEMBERSHIP FROM THE 2000-2001 BOARD 
Membership Survey Resu/Js from Spring Event, April 2000 

Total Respondents: 105 
47% Said that raising funds for Scholarships was extremely important and preferred that members be "assessed" a scholar­
ship contnoution in lieu of a labor-intensive fund:raising event. 
33% Said that raising :funds for Scholarships was somewhat important and they would be willing not only to contribute to­
want a "scholarship assemnent" but also to volunteer in a fundraising event 
10% Said that Scholarships were somewhat important. but they were not willing to contnoote any time or additional re­
sources to this purpose. 
10% Said that Scholarships were Nor important to them at all 

Of the S0°/4 in favor of a "scholarship asses.went" or contribution, respondents suggested a MINIMUM amount of $25-$30 
(with an option for those wishing to make a greater contribution-with a greater tax deduction). 

The Board has catefiilly considered these results. 1llE REALITY IS TillS-if every single member contributed at least $25 to 
the Scholarship Fund (line item on the Membership Form included in this Messages). we would collect nearly $8, 700! This fig­
ure repn:sents more money than any single fundraising event this organization has seen in its history-and only with a lick of a 
stamp! Members benefit because your entire contnbution is tax deductible (not just $5.00 from an event ticket price), which is 
something we're all concerned about as we enter the last quarter of the 2000 tax year. 

While this represents a significant departure from our traditional fundraising activities, the Board encourages our membership to 
seriously choose this alternative. Considering our busy lives and limited time. this altenlative makes good business sense! 



LECTURE LUNCHEONS 2000-2001 

Save the following dates for lunch and the opportunity to hear interesting speakers. Cost of~ luncheon is $12. 
Reservations must he made one week prier to each event. Send a check payable to the University women~s Club to 
Stephanie Conttis, 3403 4• Street, Boulder 80304. 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 10, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
Reservations by Tuesday, October 3) 
Terre Rushton, Attorney, Businesswoman. Author, Teacher 

Would You Want Yovr Dllllghter to be <J Lawyer? 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday, November 7) 
Dan Corson, Boulder City Councilman, Attorney, Historian 

Preserving Boulders Community Character 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13.11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday, Februaly 6) 
TO BE ANNOUNCED 

TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFEREN CE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday, March 6) 
TO BE ANNOUNCED 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

Welcome to the University Women's Club and our 82ml year of promoting friendships among members. promoting service 
to the community through our service projects, and providing service to the University of Colorado at Boulder by annually 
funding scholarships for non-traditional women students. 

In this first isme of Messages, you will have an opportunity to RSVP to the September Membership Coffee, review the ex­
cellent line-up of our popular Lecture Luncheon Series, and_ most importantly-complete the Membership Fonn, by not only 
sending in your dues, but also making an additional contribution toward our tax-deducn"ble Scholarship Fund 

We look forwani to a wonderful yet challenging year as we embatk on a number of transitions. We will be re-evaluating 
what you, as valued members, expect of your org;miz:ation, in addition to taking a realistic look at your willingness to contri~ 
ute both time and resmm:es, considering our busy lives and the changing demographics of our membership. 

The following is a list of unfilled Board positions that could certainly use your help even if only part-time. 
Abisory Planning 
lllstol'UIII 
Publicity 

SJ,e,cial, Evenls'.. If you have enjoyed any of these events in the past and look forward to them again this year, please call to 
volunteer. Better yet-contact a friend or two and create your own or~g committee. Whether or not we have these 
events are dependent upon individual members coming forward to volunteer! (To contact me, see below.) 

W"mtu Part:y 
Spring Luncheon (not nea:sssily a fimdraising event) 
Honors Tea (May-2001) 

The Universify Women's Club bas experienced a strong and vibrant history because of its diverse and talented membership 
dedicated to the mission of the organization. I am confident that this year will be no different as UWC ~ the challenges of 
the 21st centwy. 

I welcome your comments and suggestions. 
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Nancy Brown, President 
555 Pearl St., Boulder 80302 (303)546-0502 

nbrown@stripe.colorado.edu 



~GES 

A NOTE FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP CHAIR 

You will receive only the September and October issues of Messages until dues for the 2000-01 year are paid, so be sure to 
renew while you think. of it to avoid missing anything! Also, if you plan to be away for some time and the post office is for­
warding your mail, let me know your temporary address so you can continue to receive the newsletter. Unfortunately, the post 
office will not forward bulk-rate mail to a temporaty address and the UWC pays .50 for each item returned to us. Contact Joan 
Podgorski. (303)442-7877 or email JJPOD@aotoom with your temporary address and the dates you will be gone. 

FREE EMAIL ADDRESS 

All current <bls-paying UWC members are eligi'ble to receive an email address through CU. If interested in subscribing, call 
Anne Heam at 303-444-6422. 

UWC Membership Form 1000-2001 

Name _____________________ Telephone# _______ _ 

Address --------------------------------

Email Address __ ____ __ ___ __ __ or email hearna@stripe.ooloiado.edu with your address. 

I am encl~g my dues of $25.00. I am a new/returning member. (Circle one.) 

Enclosed is my tax deductible contribution of $10 $20 $25 $30 for the SchoJarship Fund. 
(Circle one.) 

Pleue make all checks (COlllbine dues & donations) payable to UWC. 
Mail to Joan Podgurski. c/o UWC, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844. 

Payment deadline: October l, 2000 

I would like to volunteer to co-chair the following event(s): 

___ Winter Party ___ SpringLuncheon ------'Honors Tea 

If you have a friend who might like to join the UWC, contact 
Connie Fambach (303-415-1307) or Alice Doyle (303-499-9792) 

to have information sent to her. 
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UWC CALENDAR- 2000-2001 

Fall Membership Coffee 
UMC Glenn Miller Ballroom. 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

Lecture Luncheon 
Terre RDshton. Attorney, Businesswoman, Author, Teacher 
College Inn Conference Center - 11 :30 AM 

Music Program 

Lecture Luncheon 
Dan Corson, Boulder City Councilman, Attorney, Historian 
College Inn Conference Center-11:30 AM 

WmterParty 
(Pending a UWC volunteer to chair) 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker to be announced 
College Inn Conference Center- 11:30 AM 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker to be announced 
College Inn Conference Center - I 1:30 AM 

Spring Event 
(Pending a UWC volunteer to Chair) 

Honors Reception 
Unn,,ersity Residence 
(Pending a UWC volunteer to chair) 

GARDEN CLUB: We will meet for our first organizational meeting of the year on Wednesday, September 20th, 11 AM, at 
the home of Garden Oub co-chair Barbara Sanford. 5694 Euclid Place. Please bring either a salad or dessert to share for 
lunch, also your ideas for gaiden vi.sits or other activities. RS. V.P. Barbara Sanford, 303/499-7259. 
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UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB OF THE 
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P.O. 8oz 18844 NON-PROFIT ORG 

U.S. Postage 
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Boulder. CO 80302 
Permit No. 115 

BOULDER, CO 80308-1844 

CBAlfGE SERVICE REQUESTBD 

Mailing Address 
Goes Here 

LET'S COMMUNICATE! 

We would like to compile a comprehensive UWC email list for all of our members. 
If you did not receive your address through the UWC, please forward your ~ 
to hearnna@§tripe.colorado.edu 

MESSAGES DEADLINE 

Deadline for all issues is the 10"1 of each month. Email attic~ to judy. 
maiocco@cusys.edu or mail to 21 J Lois Cirde, Louisville, 80027. 

Any questions, call 492-9497 (day) or 666-4997 (evening). 
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Issue2 A Publication Promoting Programs of the University Women's Club October2000 

LECTURE LUNCHEONS 2000-2001 

Save the following dates for hmch and the opportunity to hear interesting speakers. Cost of each bm.cheon is $12.00. 
If you wish to prepay for all four, the total cost would be $48.00 

Because of construction going oo at the UMC, we will have our first three luncheons at the College Inn Conference 
Center, 1729 Athens Street, Boulder (East of Boulder High School off of I T11-Street). P3Iking is at a premium, so it 
is suggested you caq,ool, park at a downtown parking garage md walk over, or ride the bus. Bus #207 comes down 
Arapahoe within a block of the College Inn. For more informatioo., call RTD at 303/299-6000. 

Reservations must be made one week prior to each event. Send a check (payable to the University Women's 
Club) to Stephanie Corotis, 3403 4u, Street, Boulder 80304. 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 10, 11:38 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
Reservations by Tuesday, October 3) 

Terre R.U$hton, Anomey, Professor, Author, Community Leader, Wife, Mother and Grandmother. After 18 years 
in private practice, Terre retired in 1995 to establish the Domestic Relations Pro Se Case Manager in Boulder Dis­
trict Court. She is currently on the faculty of the National Institute for Trial Advocacy. Con.current with her service 
on many legal committees and associations, her community work includes classes on family law and child related is­
sues at the YWCA and Metro St.ate College; development of "Flying Squads"; board member at Avista Hospital, Hos­
pice, Community Board of the Louisville Senior Foundation, YWCA (and more!). The Boulder Chamber of Com­
merce Women's Leadership Group named Terre as one of four Women Who Light Up The Community for the year 
2000. Her topic will be Would You Want Your Daughter to be a Lawyer? Come join us for a lively presentation by 
a very dynamic member of our community. 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday, November 7) 
Dan Corson, Boulder City Councilman, Attorney, Historian 

Preserving Boulder's Community Character 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday, February 6) 
TO BE ANNOUNCED 

TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 11:JO AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday, March 6) 

- TO BE ANNOUNCED 
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MUSIC EVENT 2000 

Please be sure to note the flyer in this month's Messages. It's an invitation to you to attend the UWC Music Event for 
this year. We've arranged a Champagne Brunch in the style of Old Vienna, followed by a matinee performance of the 
CU Opera Program's production of The Merry Widow. Brunch is 11:00 - 1:30 in the Aspen Rooms of the UMC. 
Dennis Jackson will stop by around 1 :00 to give a brief commentary about the opera. Curtain goes up at 2:00 in 
Macky Auditorium. It should be a really fun day. We have reserwd tickets for very good seats which will be as­
signed on a first come.first serve basis. Tickets are $35.00 for Bruncli and the Perfonnance. If you already have a 
ticket for the performance, you are welcome to join us for Brun.ch alate at $17 .00. The reservation deadline is Octo­
ber 1gt't_ &lith Dell'Apa and Rose Marie Khuhchandani will be waiting to receive your reservations and checks. 
Hope you all can come. 

INTEREST GROUPS 

Susan Thomas 
Edith Dell'Apa 

Rose Marie Khubchaodani 

ART FORUM: Our activity for the month of October will be decided during our organimiooal meeting on September 
21st. We will meet on October 19th• Call Nurit Wolf at 303/443-7958 by Monday, October 16* for det.ails. 

ANTIQUES GROUP: Thursday, October 191h, tour of the Victorian Silver Small Things at the Loveland Museum 
Gallery, led by exhibit owner Sue McMillan. Lunch at Miss Adies, a tea hmcheon featuring scones, finger sand­
w-.ches, ,.fossert a~d spec;-:ialty teas. Cost of lunch is $15 .00. Send check for lunch (payable to Miss A.dies) to .loAnn 
Crandall, 2620 Briarwood, Boulder, 80305 by October 16th• Limited to 30 peq>le. Meet at Meadows Shopping Cen­
ter (by Healthy Habits) at 9:00 AM to car pool. At lunch we will talk about programs for the rest of the year. The 
Dogwood and Cattails Antiques Shop is nearby for after lunch browsing. 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP-DAYTIME: Tuesday, September 26th, 2:00 PM. home of Judy Kajjlra, 8344 Ston­
eridge Terrace, Boulder, 303/442 2422. Book: A Yme Balance by Rohington Mistry. For Tuesday, October 24111, the 
book is Ellen Foster by Kaye Gibbons. In October, we ·will meet at the home of Ellen Gille, 1730 Ithaca Drive, 
Boulder, 303/499 3134 _ 

HIKING GROUP: Friday mornings, 9:00 AM. Scott Carpenter Parle during October and all winter months. 
(Chautauqua near the Ranger Station from June -,September). Most hikes end by noon. but some longer hikes are 
planned for late September and October. Call chairpersons Boyce Sher, 449-9092, sherb@stripe.colorado.edu or Judy 
Reid, 440-6040, reidjudy@hotmail.com for details. 

FREE EMAIL ADDRESS 

All current dues-paying UWC members are eligible to receive an email address through CU. If interested in subscnb­
ing, call Anne Heam at 303-444--6422. 
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MESSAGF.S 

A NOTE FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP CHAIR 

Many thanks to all whom have already paid their UWC dues for 2000-01. We are way ahead with renewals compared 
to last year at this time. If you haven't already renewed your membership, this is the month to do so in order to avoid 
missing any future issues of the Messages and to have your name included in the annual Membership Directory. Dues 
received after October 3nl may not be included in the directory or receive the November newsletter. Also, thanks to so 
many of you for your tax-deductible contributions to our scholarship fund that supports non-traditional women stu­
dents. You' re making a difference! 

UWC Membership Form 2000-2001 

Name ____ ___ __ _ __ __ ____ _ ____ Telephone# ________ _ 

Address--- -- --- - --- -- ---- -- --- -- --- - -- --- -

Email Address _ __ ___ _ __ ____ __ _ or email heama@stripe.colorado.edu with your address. 

I am enclosing my dues of$25.00. I am a new/returning member. (Circle one.) 

Enclosed is my tax deductible contribution of $10 $20 $25 $30 for the 
Scholarship Fund (Circle one.) 

Please make all checks (combine dues & donations) payable to UWC. 
Mail to Joan Podgorski, c/o UWC, PO Bos: 18844, Boulder, CO 80308--1844. 

Payment deadline: October 3, 2000 

I would like to volunteer to co-chair the following event(s): 

___ Winter Party ___ Spring Luncheon ___ Honors Tea ___ Telephone Tree 

If you have a friend who might like to join the UWC. contact 
Connie Farnbach (303-415-1307) or Alice Doyle (303-499-9792) 

to have information sent to her. 



OCTOBERl0 Tuesday 

lJWC CALENDAR-lOOC).2001 

Lecture Luncheon 
Terre Rushton, Attorney, Businesswoman, Author, Teacher 
College Inn Ca:tference Center - 11 :30 AM 

NOVEMBER 5 S1D1day The Merry Widow - Brunch and Matinee 

14 Tuesday Lecture LlDlcbean 
Dan Corson, Boulder City Councilman, Attorney, Historian 
College Inn Conference Center - 11 :30 AM 

FEBRUARY 10 Saturday Wmter Party 
(Pending a UWC volunteer to chair) 

13 Tuesday Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker to be announced 
College Inn Conference Center - I I :30 AM 

MARCH 13 Tuesday Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker to be announced 
College Inn Conference Center- I I:30 AM 

APRIL 17 Tuesday Spring Event 
(Pending a UWC volunteer to Chair) 

MAY 1 Tuesday Honors Reception 
University Residence 

- (Pending a UWC volunteer to chair) 

LET'S COMMUNICATE! 

MESSAGES 

We would like to compile a comprehensive UWC email list for all of our members. If you did not receive your ad­
dress through the UWC, please forward your address to heama@stripe.colorado.edu 

MESSAGES DEADLINE 

Deadline for all issues is the 10th of each month. Email articles to judy.maiocco@cusys.edu or mail to 211 Lois Cir­
__.. cle, Louisville, 80027. Any questions call 492-9497 (day} or 666-4997 (evening). 
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MUSIC PROGRAM SUNDAY 
NOVEMBERS, 2000 

November2000 

This year's Music Program Sunday opens with a Gounnet Champagne Bmndt from 11:00 AM - 1:30 PM in the 
UMC Aspen Rooms. The matinee performance of The Merry Widow follows at 2:00 PM in Macky Auditorium. The 
cost for brunch and performance is $35.00; for bnmch only, $17 .00. Send your check (payable to the UWC), to F.c:tith 
Dell' Apa, 5195 ldylwild Trail, Boulder 80301 or Rose Marie Khubchandani, 106 Genesee Court, Boulder, 80303. 
Deadline for Reservations is October 1s•. For informati~ call Edith (303/530-8713) or Rose Marie (303/499-
1507). 

2000-2001 lJWC SER.VICE PROJECTS 
Giving Back a Bit 

UWC members are encouraged to volunt.eer for any of the following worthwhile organiQtiQDS this year. So much has 
been done for us, and we should give back in return. Scan the following list, and pick one of your choice. 
You'll love it, I know, and these groups will be so grateful! 

Booldinders (Norlin Libnuy). Contact Venita Kruse, 303/443-7621. 

Boulder County Hospice. Cootact Lynette Fuller, 303/415-3426 or 303/449-7740. 

Boulder Museum of History. Cootact: Wendy Gordon, 303/449-3464. 

Emergency Family Assistance Association (EFFA). Coot.act: Laurie Fidao, 303/442-3042. 

Meals on Wheels. Contact: Susie Finley, 303/441-3908. 

C.U. Libraries' General Volunteer Program. Contact: Cheryl Koelling, 303/492-6897. 

C.U. Museum, Henderson. Contact: Lori Stott, 303/492-3396. 

Volunteer Connection. Cootacts: Cat Rooney, 303/444-4904; Heather Southwick, 303/494-4832. 
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INTEREST GROUPS 

For members interest.eel in joining an interest group, below is a list of all the groups and the cbaitpersons to contact. 
Antiques: JoAnn Crandall 303/494-8041; Karon Sherwood 303/516-1366. 
Art Forum: Nurit Wolf 303/443-7958. 
Book Discussion - Daytime: Judy Kaffka 303/442-2422; Salway Sifti-Audeh 303/530-7146. 
Book Discussim - Evening: Nanwei Su 303/440-4895. 
Evening Bridge #1: Betty Gardner 303/499-2830. 
Evening Bridge #2: Sylvia Campbell 303/404-8677. 
Fnnch #1: Carol Kent 303/443-2207; Donna Meckley 303/330-1400. 
French #2: Jamie Zukowski 303/413-0551; Cody Oreck 303/449-5118. 
Garden Club: Jyotsna Rai 303/447-8831; Barbara Saofurd 303/499-7259. 
Hiking: Boyce Sher 303/449-9092; Judy Reid 303/440-6040. 
International at home Lunch #1: Marcia Elwood 303/449-5029. 
Intemational at Home Lunch #2: Hana Hartman 303/938-8370. 
International at Home Lunch #3: New name is Gourmet at Home: Lorraine Haugen 303/581-0537. 
International Outto Lundi: A1ma Dubin 303/442-7818. 
Investments: Claire Martin 303/494-7478. 
Music: Madeline Musetti 303/666-4451; Marilyn Picchiottino 303/494-7479. 
Tea and Travel: Rose Marie Khubcbandani 303/499-1507; Fay Tracy 303/442-8002. 
New Groups: 
Movie Review Group: Sylvia Campbell 303/404-8677; Marsha Coons 303/530-5110. 
Spanish Group: Diane Hitchcock 303/443-3348. 

ANTIQUES GROUP: Thursday, November 16th, 10:00 AM home of Karon Sherwood, 7334 Meadow 
Court, Boulder. Show and Tell: Bring your fim>rite antique and tell about its histmy. Pot Lunch to follow (bring a 
dish to serve 4-6). For directions and RSVP, call Karon, 303/516-1366 after October 20th• 

ART FORUM: Thursday, November I~. 10:00 ~ studio/home of Diana Bunnell, 1010 Rose Hill Drive, 
Boulder, to view her quilts and other works of art. We will also get a preview of pieces she will have in an exbt"bit at 
the Arvada Center. Lunch will follow. RSVP to Nurit Wolf, 303/443-7958 by Monday, November 13th . 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP-DAYTIME: Tuesday, October 24th, 2:00 P~ home of Ellen Gille, 1730 
Ithaca Drive, Boulder (303/499 3134). Book: Ellen Foster by Kaye Gibbons. For Tuesday, November 28111, the 
book is The Cunning Mao by Robertson Davies; the hostess will be Salwa Audeh, 5546 Homestead Way, (303/530-
7146). 

GARDEN CLUB: Wednesday, November 15th, 7:00 - 9:00 P~ Sturtz & Copeland Florist, 2851 Valmont, 
Boulder. Create your own Holiday ceot.eipiea, arrangements with Paperwbites and greenery. Bring your own con­
tainer no more than 6 " in diameter. Cost: $35.00. Call Rebecca or Misty at Sturtz & Copeland (303/442-6663) to 
reserve your place. Space is limited - first come, first served. 

HIKING GROUP: Friday mornings, 9:00 AM, Scott Carpenter Park. Most hikes end by noon. Call chair· 
persons Boyce Sher, 303/449-9092, sherb@stripe,colorado.edu or Judy Reid, 303/440-6040, reidjggy@hotmail.com 
for details. 

MUSIC GROUP: November 13t1a_ home of.Muriel Briggs, 1440 Sierra Drive, Boulder, 303/443-9375. This 
group meets on the second Monday of eadi mooth at 7:30 PM. Members include both musicians and listeners; the 
music is classical as well as light.er me, and is performed on both instroments and/or voice. We also perform for 
Golden West and Frasier Meadows retirement homes eadi spring. Meetings are held at the home of members, and re­
f.i'esbmmts are served at the end of the evening. Please RSVP to the hostess before the Monday concert. For addi­
tiooal information, callMadeline Musetti at 303/666-4451 or Marilyn Picchiottino, 303/494-7479. 
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MESSAGES 

LECTURE LUNCHEONS 2000-2001 

Save the following dates for lunch and the opportunity to hear interesting speakers. Cost of each loocheon is $12.00. 

B«ause of construction going on at the UMC, until further notice, plan on luncheons at the College Inn Conference 
Center, 1729 Athens Street, Boulder (East of Boulder High School off of 171k Street). Parlring is at a premium, so it 
is suggested. you caipool, park at a downtown parking garage and walk over. or ride the bus. Bus #207 comes down 
Arapahoe within a block of the College Inn. For more info~ call RTD at 303/299-6000. 

Reservations must be made one week prior to each event. Send a check (payable to the University Women's 
Oub) to Stephanie Corotis, 3403 4• Street, Boulder 80304. 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday, November 7) 
Dan Corson, Presenfing Boulder's Community Character. 

Attorney, professor, historian, author and city councilman, Dan Corson holds numerous degrees and is involved in 
many civic and community activities. A CU Law School graduate. he .. recovered,,. from a successful law practice 
by obtaining a master's degree in history. He has served on and been chair of many boards including Historic 
Boulder, Boulder Landmarks Advisory Board, Boulder Planning Board, Colorado Preservatim, and Boulder Shel­
ter for the Homeless. Since 1998, he has been the Colorado Historical Society's Local Government Liaison Offi­
cer for Historic Preservations. He has published articles on architecture and historic preservation, and co-authored 
a book with Dr. Thomas Noel, Boulder County: An fflustrated History. Dan is a relative ofWilliaJD. A Corscn, 
Boulder County's first sheriff and of other Corsons who began mining in Boulder County in 1859. He has boon a 
city council member since 1997. Dan will speak on Presenfing Boulder's Community Character. Who else could 
be better qualified! Plan to join us for a very informative lecture and question and answer period. 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday. Febrwuy 6) 
Patricia Limerick. Professor and author oo. the American West. 

TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday. March 6) 
Jeanne Christensen, UWC scholarship winner and historian. 

FREE EMAIL ADDRESS 

All current dues-paying UWC members are eligible to receive an email address through CU. H interested in subscno­
ing, call Anne Hearn at 303/444-6442. 



UWC 2000-2001 APPROVED BUDGET 

INCOME 
Bank Interest $ 550.00 
Donations 3,500.00 
Dues and Fees 8,000.00 

Lecture Lmtcheons 3,000.00 

Music Program 2,900.00 

See's Candy 600.00 

WmterPartv 6,500.00 
Spring Event TBD 

TOTAL BUDGETED INCOME $25,050.00 

EXPENSES 
Honor's Reception $ 1,000.00 

Lecture Lmtcbeons 3,000.00 
Music Program 2,900.00 
Wmt.er Party 5,600.00 
Spring Event TBD 
Printing and Mailing 2,500.00 

Miscellaneous 900.00 
See's Candy 500.00 
September Event 700.00 
uwc Endowment TBD 
Scholarships 

Music 750.00 

Scholarships 4,500.00 

TOTAL BUDGETED EXPENSES $22,350.00 

TOTAL INCOME LESS EXPENSES $2,700.00 

CURRENT FUNDS ON HAND* 
Mone-y Market $13,666.08 

Checking $ 9,689.65 

Raffle/Spring Event 2000 $ 2,415.91 
(to be transferred into checking account effective 01/01/01) 

ENDOWMENT FUND $28,602.58 
(reflects the $4,000 rererenced above) 

--ihese funds do not reflect the $4,000 .00 that will be transferred into our Endowment fund as a result of 
the October 2000 Board Meetin& 



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

THANK YOU! 1HANK YOU! 1HANK YOU! Your support for our women's Scho1arship Program cootinues to be 
overwhelming! Within the first six weeks of our membership drive, you have contn"buted over $3,500 specifically des­
ignated to our sdlolarsbip fund - and cootnl>utims caotinue to come in! 

More good news! With our most recent cootributim to the UWC F.ndowmeot Fund of $4,000, we have a balance of 
over $28,000! For the very first~ we are now receiving a rate of return that will allow us to use $1,928.54 toward 
our Scholarship Awards in April 2001. We hope that our fundraising efforts will enable us to meet our goal of~ 
vidiog substantial scholarship awards to deserving women in the spring plus reinvest back into the Endowment Fund. 

Beginning with this issue of the Messages, a "cootnl>utioo form" will give you the opportunity to make your tax­
deducttl>Ie dooatim prior to the end ofthe)'e&f (if you haven't already), make an additimal dooatim sometime during 
the 2000-2001 UWC year, or pass along the opportunity for non-members (friends, family, associates, etc.) to support 
non-traditiooal women's scholarships through UWC. 

As evident by our efforts thus far, a donation of$2.00 or $200 makes a considerable difference. Manytbanks! 

Nancy Brown, President 

UWC Contribution Form 2000-2001 

Name __________________ _ Telephone# _______ _ 

Email.Address ___________ _ 

Enclosed is my tax-deductible contribution of 

$10 $20 $25 $30 (other)___ for the Scholarship Fund. 
(Circle one.) 

Please make check payable to UWC. 
Mail to .Joan Podgonki. c/o UWC, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844. 

To have information sent to a friend who might like to join the UWC, 
co~ Connie Fambach (303/415-1307) or Alice Doyle (303/499-9792) 
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CBAIIGE SERVICB RBQUESTBD 

LE'l"S COMMUNICATE! 

We would like to oompile a comprehensive UWC email list for all of our members. 
If you did not ieceive your address through the UWC. please forward your address 
to heamna@stripe.colorado.edu 

MESSAGES DEADLINE 

Deadline for all issues is the 10th of each month. Email articles to: 
j11dy.maiocco@cusys.edu or mail to 21 l Lois Circle, Louisville, 80027. 

Any questions, call 492-9497 (day) or 6<J6-4m (evening). 
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Issue4 

ESSAGES <> 
A Publication Promoting Programs of the University Women's Club December-January 

INTEREST GROUPS 

ANTIQUFS GROUP: Thursday, January 18, 2001, 10:00 AM. Meet at Carter Home Colleetion, Valtec Lane. Take 
Arapahoe east 2.8 miles from Foothills Parkway. Left (north) onto Valtec (just past Solar Glass). Last Building on 
left. If you get to 75th Street, tum back. Carter Home Collection is a warehouse of European country antiques and ac­
cessories. Owner, Margaret Carter, will speak on Current Trends in the English and French Antique Markets and 
discuss how the Eastern European antique market is influencing the style of furniture today. Ala Carte lunch will ful­
low at Pasquini's in Old Town Louisville. To reserve for lunch, call JoAnn at 303/494-804 l by January 12th• 

ART FORUM: Thursday, December 14111 (SECOND Thursday}, 10:00 AM. Meet at the Arvada Center, 6901 
Wadsworth Boulevard, Arvada. Exhibit of 25 years of arts and crafts in Colorado and the annual holiday arts and 
crafts show and sale. To car pool, meet at 9:30 AM, Table Mesa parking lot, near North Face. Lunch will follow. 
RSVP Nurit Wolf by Monday, December 11th, 303/443-7958. 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP - DA ITIME: Tuesday, November 28th, 2:00 PM, home of Salwa Audeh, 5546 
Homestead Way, 303/530-7146. Book is The Cunning Man by Robertson Davies. For Tuesday, January 23n1, the 
book is The Red Tent by Anita Diamant. The hostess will be Barbara Walker. 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP - EVENING: Thursday, December 14th, 7:45 PM, home of Kitty &Jwards, 145 
Green Rocle Drive. The book to be discussed is The Hours by Michael Cunningham. For more infonnation, call 
.303/449-1055. 

HIKING GROUP: Friday mornings, 9:00 AM, Scott Carpenter Parle. Most hikes end by noon. Call chaiipersons 
Boyce Sher, 303/449-9092, sberb@stripe.colorado.edu or Judy Reid, 303/440-6040, reidjudy@hotmail.com for de­
tails. 

MUSIC GROUP: December ll 111, home of Jane Byers, 201 Fox Drive, Boulder, 303/494-1333. In January, the 
group will meet on January 8th~ at the home of Pat Holm.berg, 2244 Kincaid Place, Boulder, 303/443-6507. This 
group meets on the second Monday of each month at 7:30 PM. Members include both musicians and listeners; the 
music is classical as well as lighter fiue, and is performed on both instru.rnmts and/or wice. We also perform for 
Golden West and Frasier Meadows retirement homes each spring. Meetings are held at the home of members, and re­
freshments are served at the end of the evening. Please RSVP to the hostess before the Monday concert. For addi­
tional infonnation, call Madeline Musetti, 303/666-4451 or Marilyn Picchiottino, 303/494-7479. 

TEA and TRA YEL: There will be no meetings in December and January. The next meeting will be on February 27th.. 
Details in the February Messages. 
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FROM THE EDITOR .•• 

This will be the last issue of Messages 2000. The next issue will be published in February 2001 with a January toth 
deadline for submission of articles. Also, I will be out of the country most of February, so I am requesting an early 
deadline for your March issue. Please mark your calendars to have information for the Man:h issue submitted to me 
by January 29th • 

HAVE A WONDERFUL HOLIDAY SEASON!! 

LECTURE LUNCBEONS 2000-2001 

Save the following dates for lunch and the opportunity to hear interesting speakers. Cost of each luncheon is $12.00. 

Because of construction going oo at the UMC, until further notice, plan on luncheons at the College Inn Conference 
Center, 1729 Athens Street, Boulder (East of Boulder High School off of 11'1 Street). Parking is at a premium, so it 
is suggested you catpool, park at a downtown paiking garage and wa1k over, or ride the bus. Bus #207 comes down 
Arapahoe within a block of the College Inn. For more infonnation, call RTD at 303/299-6000. 

Reservations must be made one week prior to each e\Tent. Send a check (payable to the University Women's 
Oub) to Linda Coo~ 4035 Old Westbury Court, Boulder 80301. 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday, _February 6) 
Patricia Limerick, Professor and author oo the American West. 

TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE JNN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservations by Tuesday, March 6) 
Jeanne Christensen, UWC scholarship winner, Ph.D. in history, student ofR.astafurian Movement. 

DIRECTORY UPDATE 
New Members: 

Schwartz, Phyllis. 1765 Rock View Circle, Superior 80027, 303/499-9464. 

Renewals: 
Brewer, Kathleen. 4210 South Hampton Circle, Boulder 80301, 303/473-0098. 
Hoadley, Patricia. 3410 Emerson Avenue, Boulder 80303, 303/494-2972. 
Madden, Aggie . 1590 Findlay Way, Boulder 80303, 303/494-6091, madden@spot.colorado.edu. 
OreckCody Douglas. 203 Morningside Park, Boulder 80304, 303/449-5118, cody@statetax-Iaw.com.. 
Phillipson, Pot. 265 Brookside Court, Boulder 80302, 303/443-9839, philljp_p@mot.colorado.edu. 
Slaunik, Margaret F. 4200 Eutaw Drive, Boulder 80303, 303/494-2364. 
Weaver, Martha. 8101 East Dartmouth Avenue, #61, Denver 80231, mweayer@spot.colorado.edu. 
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UWC Contribution Form 2000-2001 

Name ______ _ ____ _____ _ _ _ __ Telephone# _____ _ 

Email Addre$ ------------------------- -- --

Enclosed is my tax-deductible contnbution of 

$10 $20 $25 $30 
(Circle one.) 

(other) __ _ for the Scholarship Fund. 

Please make check payable to UWC. 
Mail to .Joan Podgorski, c/o UWC9 PO Box 188449 Boulder, CO 80308-1844. 

To have information sent to a friend who might like to join the UWC, 
contact Connie Farnbach (303/415-1307) or Alice Doyle (303/499-9792) 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

Our Treasurer, Sherry Bruff experienced serious heart problems that resulted in surgeiy and hospitalization. She is 
now home, doing well. and feeling stronger everyday - even though she still has to t.ake it easy. She welcomes your 
phone calls and well-wishes. Sheny asks that no one send flowers, but consider making contn"butions to the American 
Heart Association. We owe a great deal of gratitude to Nanwei Su (our former treasurer), who has graciously stepped 
in to keep the bills paid during Sherry's recuperatim. Thanks. Nanweit Sheny, we wish you well for a speedy 
recoveiy! 

And a Change to our Calendar 

I am soriy to report that the WINTER PARIT originally scheduled for February I 0th has been cancelled. There are a 
number of reasons why the UWC will not be able to hold this popular annual event, but two of the major reasons are: 
(1) lack of an available and affordable location during the month of February; and (2) no member with enough time to 
chair a committee to plan the event. 

Nancy Brown, President 
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FREE EMAll, ADDRESS 

All current dues-paying UWC members are eligible to receive an email 
address through CU. ff interested in subscribing, call Anne Beam at 
303/444-6442. 

LET'S COMMUNICATE! 

We would like to compile a comprehensive UWC email list for all of our 
members. If you did not receive your ~ through the UWC, please for­
ward your address to heamoa@stripe.colorado.edu 

MESSAGES DEADLINE 

Deadline for all i~ is the 10th of each month. Email articles to: 
judy.maiocco@cusys.edu or mail to 211 Lois Circle, Louisville, 80027. 

Any questions, call 492-9497 (day) or 666-4997 (evening). 
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PRFSIDENT'S MESSAGE 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! On behalf of your UWC Board, I want to wish everyme the very best 2001! As of January 
611\ we have 340 members, 40 of those are new to our oigaoimion. W.e certainly appreciate their interest and 
involvement. Spring is a busy time of year for UWC as the Scholarship Committee (Chair, Myhra Hill) reviews 
applicaticns, officer selectioos are made for 2002-2003, F.ndowmeot cootributioos are reviewed, and, of course, our 
major fundraising event for women's scholarships. 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THE SPRING EVENT YOU WON'T WANT TO MISS! 

President Elizabeth Hoffman will be our guest speaker, with time available fur questions and answers from our 
audience. We will also be honoring our 2001 schoJarship winners. Look fur the flyer with reservation intbrmation 
in the Mardi issue of Messages. 

When: Monday, April 16, 2001 -11:lS..1:30 
Where: UMC BaDroom 

Program: Music,~ hmcbeon, scholanbip winners, and 
President Hotrman 

Co-Chain: Kim Plumridge and Maureen Buchholz 

HONORS TEA is May 1st at the Piesideot House - where President Hoffinan currently resides. She will graciously 
serve as the co-host of our last event of the year. Marilee DeGoede is coordinating our Margaret Willard Award -
please cootact her with non:rioations. 

Don't miss our last two Lec:ture Lunchems-Patty Limerick in February and Jeanne Christiaosm in March. Jeanne is 
one of our 2000 scholarship winners who will present her doc::toI31 n,search. Look for more iofonnation in the 
Messages. 

Thank you for your continued support of UWC! 

Nancy Brown, President 

FROM THE EDITOR. •• 

A nminder that I will be out of the country most of February, so I am requesting an early deadline for your March 
issue. Please mark your calendars to have iofonnation for the March issue submitted to me by January 2~. 

Judy Maiocco 

1 
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LECTURE LUNCHEONS 2000.-2001 

Save the following dates for lunch and the opportunity to hear interesting speakers. Cost of eadt luncheon is $12.00. 

The February lunchean will be held at the College Inn Conference Center, 1729 Athens Street, Boulder (East of 
Boulder High School off of 11'1 Street). Parking is at a premium, so it is suggested you aupool, pmk at a downtown 
parking garage and walk owr, or ride the bus. Bus #207 comes down Arapahoe within a block of the College Inn. 
For more informatico, call RTD at 303/299-6000. 

The plans are that we will be back in the Aspen Rooms of the UMC for the March hmdlem. 

Reservations must be made one week prior to each event. Send a check (payable to the Univenity Women's 
Club) to Linda Cook, 4035 Old Westbury Court, Boulder 80301. 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 11:30 AM, COLLEGE INN CONFERENCE CENTER 
(Reservatioos by Tuesday, February 6) 
Patricia Limerick, Professor and author on the American West. 

Pat is a Western American historian with particu1ar interests in ethnic and env.•aunental bislmy. She received her 
BA in American History from the University of California and her Ph.D. from Yale University. She taught for 4 years 
in the 80's at Harvard as an assistant professor before joining the faculty at the University of Colorado in Boulder, 
where she teaches both undergraduate and graduate courses cm the American West. She is Chair of the Board of the 
Center of the American West at CU and Associate Director ofCU's Minority Arts and Scienoes Program. She bas 
published a wide variety of books, articles and reviews for the New York Times, USA Today and all the local papers. 
She bas been on many advisory boards and awomitrees .and spoken to numerous diverse audiences in both our country 
and abroad. She is currently worlring on her new book The Handbook for the New West, and an anthology of 
poems and essays ailled Justice-for AB: Racial .Equity and Environmental Well-Being. Plan to join us for this 
entertaining speaker followed by a question and answer period. 

TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 11:30 AM, ASPEN ROOMS, UMC 
(Reservatioos by Tuesday, Mardi 6) 
Jeanne Christensen, Women in the Rastifarian Movement and politics. 

Jeanne is ooe of our University Women's Club sdtolarship recipients and an hist.orian. 

2 
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INTEREST GROUPS 

Alffl'Q~.:~o~Jfi>f~;t'(~ ls':-; '.10:30 AM. home of JoAnn Crandall, 2620 Brianvood Drive, 
Boulder, 303/494-8041. Lisa Ctijxmi,, Paini:insc: Cooservator and Restorer will speak. You may bring an oil painting 
if you have questions about it. Lecture will be followed by a pot luck luncheon. JoAnn will display her Victorian hand 
painted china. 

ART FORUM: Thursday, February ls1'1. We will go to the Foothills Art Center, 809 15• Street, Golden, to see 
Colorado Art Open 2001. To car pool, meet at 9:30 AM, Table Mesa parlring lot, near North Face. Lunch will 
follow. RSVP Nurit Wolf by Mmday, February 12111, 303/443-7958. 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP-DA.YT/ME: Tuesday, Janwuy 23rcl, 2:00 PM, home of Barbara Walker, 2805 16111 

Street, Boulder, 303/449-1764. The book is The Red Tent by Anita Diamant. The book for February is Charlotte 
Gray by Sebastian Faulk and the hostess will be Mary Lind. 

GA8»/tN, CL~ Wednesc;lay~-f~,21~~ ll:80-AM, home of JJarbara Sanford, 5694 Euclid Place. A real treat 
this lilOridt - Daily" Caairi: ganlen-oo1mmJist :Barbara Hyde will be our speaker. All the UWC members are 
welcome. Lundi will follow. Please bring a salad or desert to share. RSVP Barbara Sanford, 303/499-7259. 

HIXING GROUP. Friday mornings, 9:00 AM, Scott Carpenter Parle. Most hikes end by noon. Call chairpersons 
Boyce Sher. 303/449-9092, sberb@stripe.colorado.edu or Judy Reid, 303/440-6040, reidiudy@hotmail.com for 
details. -

MUSIC GROUP: Mcnday, February 121h, home of Nurit Wolf, 2860 161h Street, Boulder, 303/443-7958. This 
group meets on the second Monday of each momh at 7:30 PM. Members include both musicians and listeners; the 
music is classical as well as lighter fare, and is performed on both instruments and/or voice. We also perform for 
Golden West and Frasier Meadows retirement homes each spring. Meetings are held at the home of members, and 
refreshments are served at the md of the evening. Please RSVP to the hostess before the Mmday cmcert. For 
additional info~ call Madeline Musetti, 303/666-4451 or Marilyn Picchiottino, 303/494-7479. 

1EA and TRAVEL: Thursday, February 2,., 1:30 PM, home of Alice Doyle, 111 Gaptor Road, Boulder, 303/ 499-
9792. Topic: Falkland Islands, S.Georgia and Antardica. Co-hostess will be Rose Marie Khuhchandani. 

FREE EMAIL ADDRESS 

All current dues-paying UWC members are eligible to receive an email address through CU. If interested in 
subscnbing, call Anne Hearn at 303/444-6442. 

LET'S COMMUNICATE! 

We would like to compile a comprehensive UWC email list for all of our members. If you did not receive your 
address through the UWC, please forward your address to heama@sttjpe.colorado.edu 

3 
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DIRECTORY UPDATE 

New Members: 

Brooks, Cynthia. 229 Alder Lane. Boulder 80304 
Jeffers, VlCtOly, 5056 Coventry~ Boulder 80301, 303/527-lll3, yanng@aol.com 
Winkler, Michele. 300 Bellevue Drive. Boulder 80302, 303/245-1033, ishidw@aol.com 
Shanberge, Ruth. P.O. Box 7178, Boulder 80306, 303/54U094 janus@indra.com 
Yaffe, Ruth. 142 Meadowlook Way. Boulder 80304, 303/447-1506 

Renewals: 

Amick, Elizabeth. 730 381h Street, Boulder 80302, 303/442-2342 
Bueller. Diane. 1901 Linden Drive, Boulder 80304, 303-546-0294, diannebueller@hotmail.com 
Evangelista, Antoinette, 2776 Moorhead Ave. #207, Boulder 80303, 303/499-3221, toni ey@ix.netcom.com 
Goldberg, Anni, 910 Kalnria Avenue, Boulder 80304, 303/443-9959 
Goldman. Helen. 2275 Bluebell, Boulder 80302, 303/443-4953, goldman@hvsdkl2.co .us 
Gore, Vuginia, 1050 Arapahoe Avenue. #206, Boulder 80302, 303/786-7139 
Holland. Madeleine A. 7463 OJ.dMill Trail, Boulder 80301, 303/516-1925 , mah6o21@aol.com 
Martin, Ann M., 2130 Hermosa Drive, Boulder 80304 , 303/442-5812 
Shea, LaDonna, 7262 South Boulder Road, Boulder 80303, 303/494-2465 
Smith. Zdeoka A, 290 Green Rock.Drive, Boulder 80302, 303/497-3473 
Toomre. Linda, 97 Meadowlook Way, Boulder 80304-0431, 303/443-3310 

UWC Contribution Form 2000-2001 

Name ____________________ Telephone# _____ _ 

Address ________ ____________________ _ 

Email Addless __________ _ ______________ _ 

Enclmed is my tax-dedocttble contribution of 

$10 $20 $25 $30 
(Circle one.) 

(other)___ for the SchoJarsbip Fund. 

Please make check payable to uwc. 
Mail to Joaa Podgonld, c/o UWC, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-18". 

To have information sent to a friend who might like to join the UWC, 
contact Connie Fambach (303/4 15-1307) or Alice Doyle (303/499-9792) 
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MESSAGES DEADLINE 

Deadline for all issues is 1he I oth of each mooth. Email articles to judy. 
maiocco@cusys.edu or mail to 211 Lois Circle, Louisville, 80027. Any 
questions call 303/492-9497 (day) or 303/666-4997 (evming) . 

Reminder: DeaJ/linefor March Issue is January 1~. 
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SCHOLARHIP WINNERS 
UWC Awards $6000 in Scholarships for 2001 

The Scholarship Committee (Myhra Hill, Chair, Alice Allen. Claudine Gorby, and Pat Summers), have announced three schol­
arship winners for 2001. Because of your cnntirnied generosity to our Scholarship Fund for non-ttaditional women's scholar­
ships. we are able to award each recipient $2000! We will honor these special ladi~ at our Spring :Event on Monday, April 
1l,1h. (Flyer enclosed). 

Renee Johnsolt, PhD student in history. BA, Tu1ane Univetsity, MA iJI teaching, Connecticut College. Her 
journey to CU has taken her ftom a fishing boat in Alaska to English teacher in Bogota, Colombia. Renee's 
field of concentration is labor history and plans to write her dissertation on iSSla cL labor, gender and envi­
ronment on the US/Mexican border. 

Mdu!le Sdallitlt, PhD student in oo.orempo1my US and Soviet history. BA and MA, Colomdo State Univer­
sity. In Rusma in 1997, Michele p1ans to return. this swnnmer for additional language studies and research for 
her ~on. A firm believer in volunteerism, she has tutom:l student athletes in her son's high school 
and served as lead family support volunteer in her bushand'1t Air National Guard squadron. 

Stacy Weisenbd, cwrendy an undergraduate major in geography. As a mother with an interest in Jand­
sc:apes (partiaJ1ady human interaction with the natma1 environment), Stacy wants to WOik to ensure that the 
natmal world continues to be a resource for her son. 

Healthy Heart Luncheons 
UWC Special Educational Series 

April 18, 25, and May 2, 2001 1l3u - t2.'3o 

Did you ever wonder why the DDtrition labels on your favorite foods sometimes don't add up? It's because there are 
bidden fats-and other "baddies"-the FDA doesn't require manufacturers to list 

Many of us think we know a lot about good eating habits. But as research advances, the mies sometimes change! To 
help us stay on top of~ the UWC Board bas arranged for a series of three special healdq l,etat ledllres to be presented 
on Wednesdays April 18, 25, and May 2. Price is $15.00 for all three, scheduled at the home of Sherry Bruff. 1245 Old Tale 
Road, Boulder 80303. Please call Sherry at 303/415-9970 after April 1st to coafinn your reservation (space is limited). and 
send your $15.00 check made out to UWC to the address above. These will be brown-big luncheons; soft drinks. coffee and 
tea will be provided. Proceem after costs will be contnouted to the UWC Scholarship Fund. Note that should this low--cost 
course be well accepted, the Board will entertain ideas for future educational suijects too long to cover in a single luncheon. 

So sign up now-it's never too late to change your own eating habits and those of the people you love for longer, 
beahhier, happier lives! 

1 

Sherry Bruff 
1245 Old Tale Road, Boulder 80303 

303/415-9970 



PRESIDENT'S ~GE 

CU Pn:sident Elizllbed, Hoff,,ua,, will speak on Slullteri,,g th G1Jus Cdling- a Pt!l'SIJIUll Penpedive at the UWC spring 
event. Celebrating CU Women promises to be a very special spring event in the style we've become accustomed to thanks to 
the capable diiedion of co-chairs Kim PIJflflridge · and Maureen B11chhtilz. At the ~nning of the year, we committed to 
cn-ganizing a fundmising event that was NOT labor intensive and so burdensome on our membership-and we've delivered! In 
addition to hearing President Betsy Ho.tJinan speak about CU and women's roles on campus. you will hear from each of our 
scholarship winners (who have received a total of $6,0001), enjoy music provided by UWC members Sue Peterson and Norma 
Schattlie, a plated hmcheon with wine, and oniqoe decorations amm,b1~ by members of the Garden Club. The eommittee bas 
sorre;mully ~ a wonderful luncheon and mioimved COSIS in order to insure that a greater portion of your ticket prjce 
goes towatds schoJarsbips. We were also thrilled to receive contribotions from the offices of Chaocel1or Byyny and Vice 
Chancellor DeStefimo for a total of $1,250. Look for two UWC notices of our Spring Ewnt in the March and Ap:il issues of 
Women's Magnine - an ad inviting the ,community to our event (Match), and a feature article about our scholarship winners 
and PRsident Hoffman as featured speaker (April) . 

The Board voted to transfer $4,000 into our CU Foundation Scholarship Endowment Fund bringing our total to $25,000 
(suiject to marlret fluctuations). Thank you so much for your contributions. 

We look forward to seeing you. at the annual Spring Event as we celelxate CU women and raise money for women's scholar­
ships. 

Nancy Brown, President 

HONORS TEA 
MARGARET WILLARD AWARD 

Mark your calendars for Tuesday, May 1st, 3:00 - 5:00 PM. President's Residence . 'Ibis very special event marks our final 
gathering for the year, oo-dl8ired by Val Havliclc and Rosemary McBride. Presukld EliZllbell, Hoffi,,m, will serve as co-host. 
The Margaret Willard Award (named after the UWCs first president), will be presented at this time to an out:staD<ting woman 
associated with the Univasily of Colorado who has enhaocoo the quality of life for women. For :further information on the 
awan:I, contacl CO!lliiiiUee chair Marilee DeGoede. 303/449-1055, Marilee.degoede@co1orado.edu. Please RSVP to Val Hav­
lick, 303/494-0664 or Rosemary McBride, 303/494-9765 if you plan 011 attending the Honors Tea. 

UWC Contribution Form 2000-2{}()1 

Name ______ ____ _______ __ Telephone# ______ _ 

Address ____ ___ ____________________ __ _ 

Email Address -- -- -------

F.nclosed is mytax-deduelll>le cantributioo of 

$10 $20 $25 $30 (other) ___ for the SchoJarshipFund. (Cin:leone.) 

Please make dleck payable to UWC. 
Mail to Joan Podpnki, c/o UWC, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844. 

To have information sent to a friend who might like to join the UWC, 
contact Connie Fambach (303/415-1307) or Alice Doyle (303/499-9792) 
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INTEREST GROUPS 

ANTIQUFS GROUP. Thursday, April 1gth, 10:30 AM, Sage Gallery, 1227 Spruce Street Owner Dorothy Sage will discuss 
the antique Japanese and Chinese porcelains in her shop. She will also answer any other questions you have about antiques. 
AJa Carte lunch at (ls Restaurant following. Call JoAnn Crandall, 303/494-8041 by Monday April Isth for reservations. 

ART FORVM: Thursday, April 2</11. 10:00 AM, Bob Sie,ers sculpturing studio, 1093 69ih Street (NOTE: it is the 4th week of 
the month.) Call Nurit Wolf303/443-1958 by Monday, April 23"1 if you p1an to attend and for directions. 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP-DAYTIME: Tuesday, March 2'111, 2:00 PM, home of Eva Gerstle. 3650 4th Street, Boulder, 
303/447 8929. The book is Ia the Time of the Butterflies by Julia Alverez. The book for April will be A Pale View of Hills 
by Kazuo /shigaro. 

GARDEN CLUB: This month, we are meeting on the weekend- Saturday, April 21'\ to_ go to theAnmlal Plant Show allll 
Sale ~the Rocky Mountain chapter of the North American Rock Garden Society at the Denver Botanic Garden. Meet to 
carpool in the parking lot of the Meadows Shopping Center behind former Healthy Habits at 9:00 AM. We will p1an on hav­
ing lunch together at a restamant in Denver. RSVP to Jyotsna Raj. 303/447-8831 or Barbara Sanford. 303/449-7259. 

HIKING GROUP. Friday mornings, 9:00 AM, Scott Cm:penter Parle. Most hikes end by noon. Call chairpersons Boyce Sher. 
303/449-9092. sherb@@ipe.colo.rado.edu or Judy Reid, 303/~, reidiudy@hotmail.com for details. 

MUSIC GROUP: Monday, April gth, 7:30 PM, home of Norma Schattke, 1157 Hatper Lake Drive, Louisville, 303/665-2237. 
This group meets on the second.Monday of each month at 7:30 PM. Members include botb musicians and listeners; the music 
is classical as well as lighter fare. and is performed on both instruments and/or voice. We also pelform for Golden West 
(March) and Frasier Meadows (May 14) retirement homes each spring. Please RSVP to the hostess before the Monday concert 
For additional information on this special event. call Madeline Musetti, 303/6664451 or Marilyn Picchiottino. 303/494-7479. 

T.&4 allll TRAVEL: Tuesday, April 241h, 1:30 PM, home ofJyotsnaRaj, 863 14th ~ Boulder, 303/447-8831. Topic: Tile 
Italian Alps. Co-hostess will be Fem Levin. 

DIRECTORY UPDATES 

New Members: 
Gross, Ruthanne, 1512 Mariposa Avenue, Boolder 80302, 303/443-9493. gros.d@colorado.edu. 
Mandelbaum. Anita. 5316 Desert Mountain Ct, Boulder 80301, 303-530-3303 anjtamande1haum@yahoo.com. 
Matz, Mary A, 4681 Ingram Court, Boulder 80305, 303-494-nss. 

Renewal: 
Freeman, Janet. 493 Clubhouse Court. Boulder 80301, 303-581-9839. janet.freeman@cusys.edu 

New Address: 
Blum. Francine, 4618 Apple Way, Boulder 80301. 
Pennak, Alberta, 2513 E. 104th, Apt. 1201, Thornton, CO 80233. 

New email address: 
Cook.Ii.nda, CLCOOK,l@msn.oom. 
Pardini, Shaun Crowley. PLosMochis@ahl.com. 
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• ESSAGES · 
Issue8 - A Publication Promoting Programs of the University Women's Club May 2001 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

By 1he time you receive this last issue of the year, our Spring Event will be a beautitbl memory {thanks to our co­
chairs Kim Plumridge and Maureen Buchholz), and our sdtolarship winners will be malcin.g their resemh plans -
made poss1"ble by your generous contributi<BlS. The committee for the Honors Tea is finalizing plans for our last 
group event of the year, and your interest groups are preparing to end another successtbl year. 

I owe a debt of gratitude to my Board who have made my year as President a very rewarding experience: Anne Hager, 
Karen Marley-Store, Sherry Bruff: Claudine Garby, Roslyn Pfilfi: Karen Diamond, Linda Cook, Stephanie Corolis, 
Marcia Cipriani, Connie Fambach, Anne Heam, Joan Podgorski. Judy Maiocco, Kate C1awfurd, Myma Hill, Val 
Havlick. Rosemary McBride, Marilee DeGoede, Edith Dell'Apa, Rose Marie Khubcbandani, Susan Thomas, Maureen 
Buchholz, Kim Plumridge, Joan Lee Mikulas, and Mareia Elwood. 

Upon my request and with Advisoty Chair Claudine Garby providing capable leadership, the Board embarked upon a 
year of "reassessing" priorities for our organization. Topics with sub-committees such as the Constitution, Scholar­
ships, Fundraising. Membership, Events, Interest Groups, and "Traditions" are currently 1mder evaluation and will 
continue to be a priority for the next Board We value your feedback. 

Based upon your responses, we maintainad a strong emphasis this year on raising money for women's scholarships. 
Our newer members tell us that was the reason for their joining UWC and that our focus on scholarships will assure 
their continued participation. Our long-time members make up the majority of our interest groups that are truly the 
heart and soul of our <'\"ganization, where new and "long-time" members build relationships and share the identity as 
UWC members. Your next Board will cmtinue to focus on strengthening our interest groups, and I know they will 
have ·your support. 

Thanks to all of you for a :remarkable year. I wish you a safe, happy, and healthy summer. See you in Septemberf 

Best regards, 
Nancy Brown, President 

HONORS TEA 

The annual Honors Tea will beheld on Tuesday, May 1•, 2001 ftom3:00-5:00 PM. at the Uniw.rsityR.esidence. 
President Elizabeth Hoffman will serve as co-host. Please join us for the last event of the year as we honor our past 
presidents, the 2000-2001 UWC Board. the incoming Board. and the presentation of the President's Award. RSVP to 
Yal Havlick at 303/494-0664 or Rosemary McBride at 393/494-9765. 

We usually present the Mugaret Willard Award at this tea. However, no 11ominatioos were received from members 
- this year, so there will be no award presentation. 
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A PERSONAL INVITATION 

The Boulder Museum of History invites all members of the University Wi 
oft.ea and enjoy ftee admism'-1 to the Museum on Mother's Day. 

Sunday, May 13th, 2001 
From: 12 noon until 4:00 PM 
At: 1206 Euclid Awnue, Boulder 
RSVP 303/449-3464 
All are welcome! 

As parking is limited on the Hill, please coosider taking public transport. The Hop bus 
days and the nearest stop to the museum is 14111 and Euclid. 

OfflCERS FOR 2002-2003 

15 minutes m Sun-

At the March 131h Lecture Lun~ the membership voted to approve the following slate of officers for 2002-2003: 

President-elect: 
Treasurer-elect: 
Secretary-elect: 

Judy Reid 
Gail Ferguson 
Sherry Bruff 

Best wishes to the officers for 2001-2002 

President: 
Treasurer: 
Secretary: 

AnneHager 
Sherry Bruff 
Sylvia Campbell 

Last but not least, many thanks to the Nominating (".nnnnitteA,· Joan Lee Milwlas, Marcia Elwood, and 
Joan Podgorski. 

TRI-BOARD MEETING 

To all Board Members, C-oourritte.e Chairs, and Interest Group Leaders: The Tri-Board Meeting will be Tuesday, May 
IS*, at the home of Karen Marley-Sture. Details and directims will be forthcoming. End-of-tbe-}'eal' reports are due 
to the President NO LATER THAN MAY lst'-with 4 copies. (Nancy Brown, 555 Pearl Street, Boulder 80302) 
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INTEREST GROUPS 

ANTIQUES: Toni Smolder bas invitedthegmuptothe Woodmere Antiques Show April 2s• and April 29"1. Jfyou 
are interested, call Toni-at 719/487-9611 or email at smokler@eartlink.net. 

Thursday, ~ 11'1, io:30 AM, Di~ Atwood of Elysian Field.1 at the N"nrot Antique Emporium will speak oo 
"A Few of Her ~ fflings". Lunch to follow at Daniel's Table in Cottonwood Square. For reservatims call 
Karon Sherwood, 303/516-1366 by May 14*. Cash or check mly, please. 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP- DAY11ME: Tuesday April 24•, 2:00 PM at 1he home of Mary Lind, 920 Jasmine 
Circle, Boulder, 303/444 3571. The book is A Pale View of Bills by Kazuo lshigaro. The book for May is The 
Boun by Cunningham. 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP-EVENING: Thursday, May IO*, 7:45 PM, home of Aggie Madden, 1590 Findlay 
Way, Boulder, 303/494 6091. The book is The Story I Tell Myself by Hazel E. Barnes, Professor Emeritus of the 
Department of Philosophy at the University of Colorado. We will be privileged to haw Professor Barnes disam her 
autobiography with us in persoo.. 

GARDEN CLUB: Wednesday, May l6t1t, 11:00 AM, Harlequin's Market, N. 26"1 Street. Going towani Lyons oo 
US 36, go 12 miles past K-Mart. Just after you pass Jay Road, tum right (North) on N. 26'°1 Street, a dirt road. Pro­
ceed 1 mile North. You will see a collection of plants and trees on your left. That's it! We must be 1here at I 1:00 for 
a one hour "Walk and TalK'. Please bring a salad or desert to share at Beryl Clark's home, 6967 Fairways Drive. 
RSVP Beryl Clark, 303/440-0328. 

HlKING GROUP. Friday mornings. 9:00 AM, Scott Caipemer Park. Most bikes end by noon. Call duwpersons 
Boyce Sher, 303/449-9092, shero@sbipe.eolorado.edu or Judy Reid, 303/440-6040, reictiu4Y@hoonail.com. for de­
tails. 

MUSIC GROUP: Mooday, May 14•, 6:00 PM, Frazier Meadows Pot Luck. Bring a guest. Any questions, call 
Marilyn Picchiotti.no, 303/494-7479. There are no meetings during the summer months. The first meeting in the fall 
will be September 10•, 7:30 PM, home of Marilyn Picchiottino, 3103 Telluride Circle, Boulder, 303/494-7479. 

DIRECTORY UPDATES 

New Members: 
Latimer, Deirdre, 619 Quince Circle, Boulder 80304, 303/546-0346 
New email address: 
King, Laura, LK1621 29@yazoo.com 

New Phone Number: 
DeGoede, Marilee, 303/521-0060 
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